

SCHOLARSHIPS INTERNSHIPS FELLOWSHIPS

Welcome to the Guide to Gants-Scholarship Edition!

I am honored to represent the 7th Congressional District of Alabama. It is my top priority to provide you with the information needed to ensure that every student has the resources needed to reach their God-given potential.

With the cost of college tuition at an all-time high, securing scholarships and other means of financial assistance is more important than ever before.

I am thrilled to provide information to students and parents, by identifying available scholarships, internships, and fellowships.

The Guide to Grants-Scholarship Edition is also a resource for institutions of higher education to provide financial opportunities for students, by submitting information to our grants department at Hillary.Beard@mail.house.gov

This guide will include links to agencies and resources to help make your search for financial education assistance more successful.

Stay up to date with the latest information at http://sewell.house.gov Please continue to let us know when grants/scholarships are awarded, especially if you found the opportunities in the *Guide to Grants*.

For more information, please visit our website at http://sewell.house.gov. To subscribe to *Guide to Grants*, sign up on our website or call us at 205.254.1960.



SCHOLARSHIP ALERT!

Carrington-Philbert Black / African American U.S. Undergraduate Scholarship

The Carrington-Philbert Scholarship program is designed to support Black/African American students entering U.S. colleges or universities as freshmen. This program offers a \$2500 one-time scholarship to assist with educational expenses. It is an opportunity for students to gain financial support as they embark on their higher education journey, emphasizing the importance of academic pursuit and personal drive.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Earl Warren Scholarship

LDF's Earl Warren Scholarship awards are \$15,000 per year for three years (as long as scholars remain in good academic standing and continue to meet the scholarship criteria) for a total of \$45,000. In addition to financial assistance, Earl Warren scholars are given two unique opportunities: (1) an LDF internship, externship, or guided research project—competitive positions that are sought out by dozens of students every year, and (2) an invitation to LDF's Civil Rights Training Institute, an invitation-only annual civil rights conference that brings together civil rights advocates, scholars, and attorneys to discuss strategies and to network. Applicants must be U.S. citizens who are attending an accredited law school in the United States.

Amount: \$45,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Umps Care All-Star College Scholarship

The All-Star Scholarship is open to children adopted at or after the age of 13 (or who have exited foster care to permanent guardianship) to provide increased opportunities for advanced education. Each year, one student will be selected to receive the scholarship. This student will be eligible to receive this scholarship annually for a four year institution to go towards tuition, books, and other college-related expenses. In addition, students will be paired with a Major League Baseball umpire and his family as part of the mentorship team.

Amount: \$40,000

<u>Congressional Black Caucus Foundation</u> <u>Scholarships/Fellowships/Internships</u>

2024 SCHOLARSHIPS

Ally Financial Public Policy Scholarship

Open date: December 18, 2024

Close date: April 27, 2024

Ally Financial Law Scholarship

Open date: December 18, 2024

Close date: April 27, 2024

Bob Marley: One Love Social Impact Scholarship

Open date: April 1, 2024

Close date: April 30, 2024

CBCF Fellowship Program

Congressional and NREI Fellows are placed in the Senate, House of Representatives and other select offices to become the next generation of leaders in public service. The program is an intensive 12-month policy training and leadership development program which enables Fellows to receive hands-on public policy training as full-time legislative aides and policy analysts. CBCF Fellowship discipline areas include Health, Cybersecurity, Aerospace/Defense, Diversity & Technology, Finance & Economics, Foreign Policy, Energy, Environment Sustainability, and more. Applicants of all backgrounds will be considered for this opportunity.

Amount: \$60,000-\$70,000

NREI John R. Lewis Social Justice Policy Fellowship

The NREI John R. Lewis Social Justice Policy Fellowship is a Congressional Black Caucus Foundation, Inc. (CBCF) program designed to give young, Black professionals the opportunity to work in Congress and with the Foundation to address social justice and racial equity issues that affect the Black community. Distinguished by two six-month rotations, Social Justice Fellows are placed in the U.S. Congress with Congressional Black Caucus members and the CBCF's Center for Policy Analysis and Research (CPAR) for a total of 12 months.

Fellows produce social justice policy research and analysis on topics that include, but not limited to, criminal justice reform, education, community/economic development, health equity, and civil rights. While working in Congressional Black Caucus member offices, Fellows gain invaluable legislative experience as they engage in the development of public policy initiatives, attend briefings, conduct research, write speeches, and develop rapport with key leaders all in the areas of social justice. In the Center for Policy Analysis and Research, Fellows work under the NREI Director and in cooperation with other stakeholders to conduct policy analysis, research, and data collection with the goal to disseminate research findings and relevant information to advance NREI's mission. Fellows during their term may also organize social justice forums and brain trusts, serve as an expert in their field, and produce issue briefs, fact sheets and other publications related to social justice.

Amount: \$70,000

Table of Contents

SCHOLARSHIP ALERT!	<u>2</u>
Carrington-Philbert Black / African American U.S. Undergraduate Scholarship	2
Earl Warren Scholarship	2
Umps Care All-Star College Scholarship	2
Congressional Black Caucus Foundation Scholarships/Fellowships/Internships	
CBCF Fellowship Program	
NREI John R. Lewis Social Justice Policy Fellowship	4
Section I MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES	<u>11</u>
National Assistance	1 <u>1</u>
Local Assistance in your area	<u>11</u>
College and University Specific Resources	<u>12</u>
END MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES SECTION	12
Section II SCHOLARSHIPS / FELLOWSHIPS / FINANCIAL AID / AWARDS	13
April Scholarships	13
Create Real Impact Contest	13
NATAS Southeast Foundation Scholarship	13
NHSC Scholarship Program	13
AIANTA Tourism & Hospitality Scholarship	14
Also-Known-As Adoptee Excellence Scholarship	14
BLK Men in Tech Scholars Program	14
HACU & Southwest Airlines ¡Lánzate!/Take Off! Travel Award Program	15
Hsiao Memorial Economics Scholarship	15
NCITD International Trade Scholarship Program	15
Achievers in Technology Program	16
Lucile Murray Durkin Scholarship	16
A A A – Incited Pivot Limited Veteran Scholarshin and Internshin	16

AEF Jodi Callahan Memorial Graduate Scholarship	17
Air Force Association Scholarships	17
Allied Health Scholarship	17
American Culinary Federation Scholarships	18
Ari's Bears Scholarship	18
Axia Public Relations Scholarship	18
Blue Collar Brain Trade School Scholarship	18
Catching The Dream Program	19
Certified Angus Beef Colvin Scholarship Fund	19
Chester Burger Scholarship for Excellence in Public Relations	19
CMAA Undergraduate & Graduate Scholarship	20
Continued Achievement Scholarship	20
DO3 Scholarship for Survivors of Life-Threatening Illnesses	20
Empowering Students Scholarship	21
GMiS STEM Scholarship	21
Hope For The Warriors Scholarship	21
IFMA Foundation Scholarship Program	22
IWSH Scholarship Essay Contest	22
Jerry Northern Scholarship in Pediatric Audiology	22
Jim Dempsey Foundation Scholarship	23
Mica Hammond Fund Education Reimbursement For Special Needs Families	23
Ofield Dukes Multicultural Student Award	23
oxyGEN with AT&T National Scholarship	24
PRSA Diversity Multicultural Scholarship	24
Public Relations Scholarship	24
Sara Scholarship	24
Science Go Seek Scholarship	25
Shawn Carter Scholarship Foundation	25
SILA Post Secondary College Scholarship	25
SWR Foundation Scholarship	26
Team See Possibilities Scholarship	26
The Prochnow Foundation Scholarship	26
Upakar Indian-American Scholarship Foundation	27

VFW "Sport Clips Help a Hero Scholarship"	27
May Scholarships	28
ACS-Hach Post-Baccalaureate Teacher Scholarship	28
ACS-Hach Second Career Teacher Scholarship	28
Acton Academic Grants and Awards	28
AFCEA ROTC Scholarships	28
AFCEA War Veterans Scholarship: Undergraduate Only	29
AFE Scholarships in Floriculture and Horticulture	29
Angus Foundation Undergraduate Student Scholarship	29
Ball Horticulture Company Scholarship	30
BioWorks IPM/Sustainable Practices Scholarship	30
BTSADV Legacy Scholarship	30
Carlson-Johnson Scholarship for Nontraditional Students	30
Carrington-Philbert Black / African American U.S. Undergraduate Scholarship	31
Cary Woman's Club Mature Woman's Scholarship	31
Colegrave Seabrook Foundation Scholarship	31
Colonel Kathleen Swacina Scholarship	31
DAAD German Studies Research Grant	32
Denes I. Bardos Award	32
Dewar Family Scholarship	32
Earl Dedman Memorial Scholarship	32
Earl Warren Scholarship	33
EESF Master's Degree Scholarships	33
Elizabeth Olson Legacy Scholarship – Interior Design	33
Farm and Ranch Depot Scholarship Program	34
Ferriss Horticulture Scholarship	34
Garcia Family Scholarship	34
Greater Than Gatsby Annual Scholarship	34
Harold Bettinger Scholarship	35
Humans of Dementia Scholarship	35
IAEE Helen Brett Scholarship	35
International Essential Tremor Foundation Scholarship	35

Jacob and Rita Van Namen Marketing Scholarship	36
James Bridenbaugh Memorial Scholarship	36
Jamie Bax Memorial Scholarship	36
John Carew Memorial Scholarship	37
John L. Tomasovic, Sr. Scholarship	37
Johnny's Hope Hayley Rayburn Nursing Scholarship	37
Julio and Sarah Armellini Scholarship	37
Mike and Flo Novoesky Scholarship	38
National Greenhouse Manufacturers Association (NGMA) Scholarship	38
NWCL Law Scholarship	38
Operation Second Chance Scholarship	38
NWCL Law Scholarship	39
Oracle Women in Leadership Scholarship	39
Paula Ford-Martin Memorial Scholarship	39
PMI Academic Scholarships	40
Print and Graphics Scholarship Foundation	40
Ralph W. Shrader Graduate Diversity Scholarship	40
Ramblers Scholarship for LGBTQI Student Athletes	40
Richard T. Meister Scholarship	41
Seed Companies Scholarship	41
STEM Major Scholarships for Undergraduate Students	41
STEM Teachers for America's Future: Graduate Scholarships	42
The Mahoney Family Foundation Scholarship	42
The NASRA Foundation Scholarship	42
The Ruth Cheatham Foundation Scholarship	42
Thermo Fisher Scientific Antibody Scholarship	43
Umps Care All-Star College Scholarship	43
USTA Foundation Scholarships	43
Vocational (Bettinger, Holden & Perry) Scholarship	43
WIFLE Scholarship Program	44
James T. and Rose M. Perryman Family Foundation Scholarships	44
NURSE Corps Scholarship Program	44
IABCH Downs Matthews Memorial Scholarship	44

Together We Rise: American Industries	45
Wealth by Health Steps for Change Scholarship	45
NFPA Robotics Challenge Scholarship	45
IEEE Charles LeGeyt Fortescue Scholarship	45
Salix Gastrointestinal Health Scholars Awards	46
UNACUHCP Alexis G. Philius Scholarship	46
Bethesda Auxiliary Scholarships	46
Darrel Hess Community College Geography Scholarship	47
CrowdStrike NextGen Scholarship Program	47
Dairy Management, Inc. Scholarship Program	47
Palantir Global Impact Scholarship	
Huebner Scholarship	48
AGL Over the Rainbow Scholarship	48
Alpha Gamma Rho Educational Foundation Scholarships	48
AOA Student Design Scholarship	
Blue Umbrella Waterproofing & Foundations Scholarship	49
Folded Flag Foundation Scholarship	49
Girls Start Up Business Plan Competition	49
John Kitt Memorial AACT Scholarship Fund	49
Julie A. Keil Women in Hydro Scholarship	50
Love For Humanity New Horizons Scholarship	50
Paul Bernot Memorial Foundation Scholarship	50
Presbyterian Study Grant	50
SEE Education Foundation Scholarship	51
The Andy Warhol Foundation Arts Writers Grant	51
The Trotter Project's Farmer Lee Jones Scholarship	51
The Trotter Project's Homaro Cantu Scholarship	51
The Trotter Project's Pursuit of Excellence Scholarship	52
Walter J. Travis Society Scholarship	52
Whitaker Foundation Scholarships	52
The Trotter Project's Pursuit of Excellence Scholarship	53
WNF&GA Scholarship	53

May Fellowships	<u> 54</u>
CAIRF Byron Hanke Fellowship	54
CINTAS Foundation Brandon Fradd Fellowship in Music Composition	54
CINTAS Foundation Fellowship in Architecture & Design	55
CINTAS Foundation Fellowship in Creative Writing	55
CINTAS Foundation Fellowship in Visual Arts	56
Jesse L. Jackson-Fellows Toyota Scholarship	56
William Orr Dingwell Foundation Dissertation Fellowship	56
WiNUP Fellowships	57
Together We Rise: Family Fellowship	58
WNF&GA Sarah Bradley Tyson Memorial Fellowship	58
Scholarship Resources	<u> 59</u>
Financial Aid	59
FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid)	<u>59</u>
Federal Aid Website	59
Fellowship Search	
National Endowment for the Humanities	5 <u>9</u>

Section I MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES

National Assistance

988 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline

National Alliance on Mental Health (NAMI)

Local Assistance in your area

Alabama 211

Alabama Department of Mental Health

College and University Specific Resources

Air University

Alabama State University

<u>Auburn University at Montgomery</u>

Birmingham School of Law

Birmingham-Southern College

Community College of the Air Force

Faulkner University

Trenholm State Community College

Huntingdon College

<u>Jefferson State Community College</u>

Lawson State Community College

Marion Military Institute

Miles College

Samford University

Shelton State Community College

The University of Alabama

University of Alabama at Birmingham

University of West Alabama

END MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES SECTION

Section II SCHOLARSHIPS / FELLOWSHIPS / FINANCIAL AID / AWARDS

April Scholarships

Create Real Impact Contest

The Create Real Impact Contest challenges students to present positive solutions and strategies addressing the leading cause of young people's fatalities: car crashes resulting from reckless and distracted driving. This opportunity is available to high school students in registered high schools in the US.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: April 25, 2024

NATAS Southeast Foundation Scholarship

All eligible students must be enrolled in a college or university during the coming school year and plan to pursue a career in broadcast or digital media. Eligibility requirements include: Students must be 18 or older at the time of the Scholarship award; Students must be legal residents of, or attend college within the NATAS Southeast Region (Alabama, Georgia, Mississippi, South Carolina and Asheville, North Carolina) or be accepted into a college or university within the Southeast Region at the time of entry; Students must provide two letters of recommendation; Students must provide a one-to-three page essay; Applicants must provide a link to a work sample with the application. Any Application that does not meet the above stated minimum requirements will not be considered.

Amount: \$6,000

Deadline: April 25, 2024

NHSC Scholarship Program

The National Health Service Corps Scholarship Program (NHSC SP) awards scholarships to students pursuing eligible primary care health professions training. In return, scholars commit to provide primary care health services in Health Professional Shortage Areas (HPSAs).

Amount: Varies

Deadline: April 25, 2024

AIANTA Tourism & Hospitality Scholarship

AIANTA is proud to offer the Tourism & Hospitality Scholarship, which provides American Indian, Alaska Native and Native Hawaiian students with financial assistance towards a degree or certificate in hospitality, tourism, recreation, culinary arts or related fields. Scholarships are available for certificate and associate programs, undergraduate and graduate programs - online colleges are applicable. PhD degrees are not eligible.

A minimum GPA of 2.5 is recommended. Scholarships must be used for books and/or tuition.

Amount: \$2,000

Deadline: April 26, 2024

Also-Known-As Adoptee Excellence Scholarship

Applicants to the Also-Known-As Adoptee Excellence Scholarship must: Be a U.S. citizen and an international adoptee—a U.S. citizen who was born outside of the United States and adopted from another country; Be a current undergraduate student age 25 or under, or a high school senior who is graduating in the spring or summer of the year they are awarded this scholarship; and Plan to enroll in full-time undergraduate study at an accredited two- or four-year college, university or vocational-technical school for the entire upcoming academic

year.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 26, 2024

BLK Men in Tech Scholars Program

The BLK Men in Tech Scholars Program is designed to support the community in this effort by equipping future Black leaders with the resources they need to progress their education and establish a meaningful career. The BLK Men in Tech Scholars Program offers numerous scholarships. For the Pathfinder Scholarship, applicants must be a high school Senior who intend to major in a technology related field of study. For the Trailblazer Scholarship, applicants must be currently enrolled as a freshman, sophomore or junior majoring in a

technology-related field of study.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 26, 2024

HACU & Southwest Airlines ¡Lánzate!/Take Off! Travel Award Program

Through this national education initiative, HACU and Southwest Airlines will award roundtrip epass(es) to currently enrolled Hispanic/Latino undergraduate and graduate students across the country who travel away from home to pursue a higher education and meet the eligibility criteria listed. Applicants must be enrolled in a college at least 200 miles from their designated home and must be in good academic standing as determined by their college, must have a minimum 2.5 GPA and must be 18 years old or older at time of application. Applicants must identify direct or parental ties to a specific country to determine Hispanic/Latino origin on the application. Dollar amounts for this scholarship will vary.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 26, 2024

Hsiao Memorial Economics Scholarship

Applicants of the Hsiao Memorial Economics Scholarship must be a graduate student attending an accredited U.S. college or university in the coming fall who is pursuing a graduate degree in the social sciences and economics. Preference is given to students pursuing a career in economics and also to research/study topics that benefit Asians or Asian Americans, especially those in social/economic need. Applicants with Asian heritage are preferred (though not required), and all applicants must have a minimum 3.0 GPA, be U.S. citizens, permanent residents or foreign nationals and demonstrate financial need.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 26, 2024

NCITD International Trade Scholarship Program

In support of its mission to promote education and careers in international trade, NCITD has established an annual scholarship for students interested in pursuing a career in international trade. Scholarships (minimum \$1,000) will be paid directly to the institution, in the name of the awardee(s).

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 26, 2024

Achievers in Technology Program

To be eligible for the Achievers in Technology Program scholarship, applicants must: be entering a United States college or university as a first-year student in the upcoming academic year; demonstrate an interest in pursuing a tech career (ie. Software Engineering, Product Management, Data Science, Information Security, Project/Program Management, Networking, Database Administration, etc.); be of African descent; and demonstrate financial need. Sankofatech will notify all applicants of the final decision by July.

Amount: \$2,000

Deadline: April 27, 2024

Lucile Murray Durkin Scholarship

Applicants must submit a completed application form including essay (1,000 words), original artwork, a video, or an audio file of your voice that speaks to one or more of these: Your sense/experience of being called to ordained ministry; Your vision of women and non-binary priests in the Catholic Church, and how their leadership might change the Church as a whole; The gifts you believe you would bring to ordained ministry; and How you might explore a path to ordination or feminist ministry in the next year.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: April 29, 2024

AAA – Incitec Pivot Limited Veteran Scholarship and Internship

The Veterans' Fund provides support of up to US \$40,000 to Australian and American Veterans undertaking or planning to undertake full-time Undergraduate or Graduate level study in any disciplinary field, at an accredited educational institution in the Australia to USA direction or USA to Australia direction. Deadlines will vary, depending on whether you are applying for the Australia to US scholarships or the US to Australian scholarships.

Amount: \$40,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

AEF Jodi Callahan Memorial Graduate Scholarship

The Jodi Callahan Memorial Scholarship provides financial aid to Active Duty Air Force, full time Air National Guard or full time Air Force Reserve personnel pursuing a Master's Degree in a non-technical field of study. A

check will be mailed directly to the winner.

Amount: \$2,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Air Force Association Scholarships

Many of our nation's Airmen, Guardians, and their families are on missions to complete higher education degrees. For years, the Air & Space Forces Association has funded those efforts as part of its own mission to support and encourage the prosperity of our nation's Air & Space Force community. Last year, AFA contributed more than \$230,000 to Airmen, Guardians, their spouses, and their children through 12 unique scholarships. The scholarships help fund college tuition, flight school, dental school, Arnold Air Society and

Silver Wings, and even full rides to certain universities.

Amount: \$20,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Allied Health Scholarship

The Allied Health Scholarship is available to any full-time student who is presently accepted at an accredited school of nursing or other healthcare curriculum offering a course of study leading to licensure as a Practical or Registered Nurse or other health-related classification. Funded by a generous endowment from the Calvert Arundel Medical Facilities, Inc., this scholarship supports the continuing education efforts of local students in pursuit of their chosen allied health field. Applicants must have at least a 3.0 GPA.

Amount: \$12,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

American Culinary Federation Scholarships

The American Culinary Federation Education Foundation, in collaboration with the American Academy of Chefs (AAC), extends its support to culinary students through an annual scholarship program. This initiative aims to provide financial assistance to students pursuing apprenticeship programs, certificate programs, or postsecondary degree programs in the culinary, pastry, or foodservice-related fields.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Ari's Bears Scholarship

The Ari's Bears Collegiate Scholarship for childhood cancer survivors was established by Ari's Bears, a 501(c)(3) organization, to carry on the legacy of its founder, Ariella Stein. At nine years of age, Ariella Stein knew firsthand how hard a hospital stay could be. Although she herself was undergoing grueling treatments for Ewing's Sarcoma, Ariella wanted to start a foundation, Ari's Bears, to bring comfort and joy to other children in the hospital. Her idea was simple: she used her own money to purchase and make stuffed animals that she later delivered to pediatric patients.

Amount: Varies

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Axia Public Relations Scholarship

The PRSA Foundation awards the Axia Public Relations Scholarship to students who: demonstrate financial need; demonstrate experience and passion for public relations; and demonstrate a dedication to professional ethics and excellence. Eligible applicants must: be juniors or seniors in good academic standing at accredited colleges or universities; have some public relations experience through volunteering, internships, or employment; be studying public relations or an equivalent major; and be seeking a public relations career.

Amount: \$2,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Blue Collar Brain Trade School Scholarship

Applicants to the Blue Collar Brain scholarship program must be a United States citizen or have a student visa and must be a high school graduate or recipient of a GED. Must be enrolled or plan to enroll full-time in a vocational/technical school or 2-year college for the fall semester of the year the scholarship is awarded and plan to acquire certification or degree in a skilled trade program.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Catching The Dream Program

Throughout the United States, Native American communities suffer from a lack of qualified professionals teachers, engineers, doctors, communication specialists, business managers, social workers and technicians. Well-paying jobs exist in Indian communities, but few Indians are prepared to fill them. Hospitals, dental clinics, schools, engineering and agricultural projects remain understaffed and seriously unable to meet community needs.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Certified Angus Beef Colvin Scholarship Fund

The Colvin Scholarship Fund is available to students who have enough credit hours to be classified as a junior or senior at the beginning of the year spring semester or quarter at a 4-year institution. This is also open to Graduate students in any year of a recognized, full-time masters or doctorate program, who are conducting applied or basic research, are eligible to apply. Applicants must demonstrate commitment to the beef industry through pursuit of a meat science, food science, animal science, agriculture/agribusiness or other degree related to the beef industry through activities and curriculum.

Amount: \$7,500

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Chester Burger Scholarship for Excellence in Public Relations

To be eligible for the Chester Burger Scholarship for Excellence in Public Relations, applicants must: be enrolled or continuing in a graduate studies degree program in public relations, journalism or related fields; and have a 3.0 GPA. The award may be used at any U.S. college or university offering a graduate program in public

relations or related field. This scholarship was created to encourage graduate public relations students to pursue careers in corporate public relations, with the goal of making the public relations function more essential to the successful achievement of corporate goals consistent with the public interest, the precepts of sound business and the needs of key stakeholders.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

CMAA Undergraduate & Graduate Scholarship

The Construction Management Association of America South Atlantic Chapter is an organization dedicated to leading the growth and acceptance of professions in the Architecture, Engineering, and Construction (AEC) Industry that can add significant value to the entire design and construction process, from conception to ongoing operation. To promote CMAA's objectives, the South Atlantic Chapter is offering academic scholarships to full-time students pursuing a related degree to architecture, engineering, or construction management.

Amount: \$4,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Continued Achievement Scholarship

The American Academy of Audiology Foundation's Continued Achievement Scholarship will be awarded to students who show exceptional promise as a clinical audiologist as evidenced by the student's resume, letters of recommendation, and personal statement. The Continued Achievement Scholarship will be awarded only to fulltime graduate students in audiology (AuD, PhD, AuD/PhD) in good standing at a U.S. university during the upcoming academic year.

Amount: \$2,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

DO3 Scholarship for Survivors of Life-Threatening Illnesses

Each year, DO3 offers two scholarships to deserving individuals, one for \$1500 and one for \$500. The Mission of Dreaming of Three is to raise funds & awareness for children fighting life threatening diseases through our Rodeo Kids Program. As a Team of Equestrians to also raise funds for animal rescues during disasters, American Cancer Society, American Heart Association, and St. Judes Children's Hospital by our daily riding

and competing. Applicants can begin applying on March 1 of the year in which they graduate high school. The deadline for applications is April 30 of the year in which they graduate high school. Scholarships winners will be notified by email on or before May 31. Applicants can not have received this scholarship previously.

Amount: \$1,500

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Empowering Students Scholarship

The American Academy of Audiology Foundation's Empowering Students Scholarship of will be awarded to six students who show exceptional promise as a clinical audiologist as evidenced by the student's resume, letters of recommendation, and personal statement. This scholarship program is generously funded by Oticon, Inc. \$30,000 in scholarship funds are available, and Oticon is designating up to \$20,000 of these funds for black students. Apart from the application, applicants must also submit a resume, include two letters of recommendation, and write a personal statement.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

GMiS STEM Scholarship

To be eligible for the GMiS STEM Scholarship, applicants must: demonstrate merit through academic achievements, leadership and campus/community activities; be pursuing a science, technology, engineering or math degree; have a 3.0 GPA (applicants may have a 2.5 GPA for non-merit-based donor scholarships); be of Hispanic descent and/or must demonstrate significant leadership or service within the underserved community; and be enrolled (full-time or part-time) at an accredited 2-yr or 4-yr college/university in the U.S. or its territories. This is open to both undergraduates and graduate students.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Hope For The Warriors Scholarship

The Hope for the Warriors Spouse/Caregiver Scholarship Program identifies, recognizes, and rewards post-9/11 spouses/caregivers for their strength, fidelity, and resolve despite adversity. Scholarships aid in continued education at a reputable, accredited university, college, or trade school for spouses/caregivers as they assume

critical roles in the financial well being of their families. Multiple awards are offered to spouses seeking undergraduate, graduate, post-graduate degrees or entry-level classes or training. Applicants will be selected for scholarship award recommendation based on their eligibility, their commitment to succeed as indicated by academic achievement, personal goals, letters of recommendation and resume, and their original essay response. The number of awards that are offered and the dollar amounts will vary.

Amount: Varies

Deadline: April 30, 2024

IFMA Foundation Scholarship Program

To be considered, applicants must be enrolled at an accredited institution for Facility Management, environmental studies, or related field. "Degree" (Associate, Bachelor, and Graduate) is determined by your institution at the time of application submission. Must have a minimum grade point average (GPA) of 3.2 in FM or related courses. Applicants awarded a scholarship are required to attend IFMA's World Workplace Conference and Expo and participate in the IFMA Foundation activities. Working students and veterans are encouraged to apply. Students from all parts of the world are invited to apply.

Amount: \$10,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

IWSH Scholarship Essay Contest

The International Water, Sanitation and Hygiene Foundation (IWSH) wants to educate the importance the plumbing industry plays in our daily lives through its essay scholarship. Why do you believe access to water and sanitation is a human right?

Amount: \$2,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Jerry Northern Scholarship in Pediatric Audiology

The Jerry Northern Scholarship in Pediatric Audiology will be awarded to full-time graduate students enrolled in an audiology (AuD, PhD, AuD/PhD) program and in good standing at a U.S. university. Applicants must be in at least their second academic year in the graduate program and have completed at least one course in

pediatric audiology. Apart from the application, applicants must also submit a resume, include two letters of recommendation, and write a personal statement.

Amount: \$10,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Jim Dempsey Foundation Scholarship

We know what kind of hardships being a student in the US can create – and especially graduate students who are often expected to complete low or no reimbursement internships or residencies. Therefore, this Scholarship is offered to students pursuing degrees in the helping professions.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Mica Hammond Fund Education Reimbursement For Special Needs Families

The Mica Hammond Fund intends to award approximately two \$1000 scholarships annually to needs-based families of children with rare or undiagnosed diseases to help those children or immediate family members attend college/education.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Ofield Dukes Multicultural Student Award

The Ofield Dukes Multicultural Student Award supports minority students studying journalism or public relations. Applicants must be journalism program, public relations studies or courses preparing for a career in public relations, be entering their junior year of undergraduate studies in the fall of year the scholarship is offered, have a minimum 3.0 GPA and be of African-American/Black, Hispanic/Latino, Asian, Native American, Alaskan Native or Pacific Islander ancestry.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

oxyGEN with AT&T National Scholarship

The oxyGEN scholarship program celebrates our commitment to growth through the pursuit of higher education. Our scholarship recognizes student's ability to demonstrate critical and creative thinking by

effectively communicating the importance of a STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) topic of

their choice and their ability to make an impact in the field or in their community.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

PRSA Diversity Multicultural Scholarship

Applicants of the PRSA Diversity Multicultural Scholarship must be full-time undergraduate students at an accredited four-year college or university, majoring or minoring in public relations or enrolled in

communications at a school that does not offer a public relations degree, be entering their junior year in the fall of the year the award is offered, have a minimum 3.0 GPA and be of African-American/Black, Hispanic/Latino,

Asian, Native American, Alaskan Native or Pacific Islander ancestry. PRSSA membership is preferred but is

not a requirement.

Amount: \$1,500

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Public Relations Scholarship

The Foundation will send a scholarship payable directly to the selected student's university on their behalf to fund educational pursuits. Applicants for the scholarship should be juniors or seniors in good academic standing at accredited universities and studying public relations or an equivalent major. Previous PR experience through

volunteering, employment, or an internship is required.

Amount: \$2,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Sara Scholarship

To be eligible for the Sara Scholarship, applicants must: be a female high school senior with the intention to graduate at the end of the school year; meet entrance requirements and plan to enroll at an accredited college or university in the United States; have a 3.3 GPA; demonstrate financial need; and demonstrate excellent character and active involvement with the sport of golf (examples include playing golf as a hobby or as part of a team, working at a golf course, as a caddy or in a pro shop, and any other direct, active engagement with the sport).

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Science Go Seek Scholarship

STEM is often the hidden "magic" behind your favorite hobbies and interests like sports, video games, fashion, nature, and more. Join DoSomething's Science Go Seek Challenge to discover how basic STEM principles are the driving force behind our everyday lives. Choose something that interests you and find a way that science, technology, engineering, or math explain how it works. You'll then share this in a 30-60 second video.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Shawn Carter Scholarship Foundation

The Shawn Carter Scholarship Fund (SCSF) was founded on the belief that any motivated individual in need should have the opportunity to further his or her education. By removing some of the financial burdens associated with going to, surviving in, and graduating from college, the SCSF plays a vital role in increasing college access and success for many motivated yet underserved youth and young adults.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: April 30, 2024

SILA Post Secondary College Scholarship

Students may apply for one of the SILA Foundation scholarships awards for use at an accredited post-secondary college or university. Post-graduate studies apply. Students must be enrolled in one of the following disciplines: Insurance/Compliance/Risk Management, Finance/Accounting/Actuarial Science, Business Administration, Business Information, Business/Management Information Systems, Law/Paralegal, and/or Information

Technology. Applicants must be enrolled in a minimum of twelve credit hours or be employed part-time and enrolled in a minimum of nine credit hours OR be employed full-time and enrolled in a minimum of six credit hours at an accredited post-secondary school. Applicants must be U.S. Citizens or permanent residents and have

a minimum GPA of 3.0.

Amount: \$1,250

Deadline: April 30, 2024

SWR Foundation Scholarship

The SWR Foundation is open to any student of an accredited college, university, community college or trade school. The purpose of these scholarships will be to assist and encourage qualified students to further or continue their interest in the construction industry, specifically the sealant, waterproofing, and restoration industry, as a pending or continued career. The SWR Foundation Board of Directors will determine the number and dollar amount of scholarships awarded.

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Amount: \$5,000

Officially founded in 2015 as a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization, Team See Possibilities pursues the mission of inspiring and empowering young people with vision loss to thrive and excel. Our vision is to demonstrate to the world what a person with a visual impairment is capable of achieving, to inspire children with visual impairments and their communities around the world, and to create the next generation of vision-impaired role

Team See Possibilities Scholarship

models through education and mentorship.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

The Prochnow Foundation Scholarship

Officially founded in 2015 as a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization, Team See Possibilities pursues the mission of inspiring and empowering young people with vision loss to thrive and excel. Our vision is to demonstrate to the world what a person with a visual impairment is capable of achieving, to inspire children with visual

impairments and their communities around the world, and to create the next generation of vision-impaired role models through education and mentorship.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

Upakar Indian-American Scholarship Foundation

Upakar was founded to support the educational and career aspirations of the Indian-American community. To be eligible for the Indian-American Scholarship, applicants must: have either been born or have one parent born in India; be a U.S. citizen or a permanent resident (Green Card) holder; demonstrate financial need; and be a graduating high school senior living in the USA with a cumulative unweighted GPA of 3.6 or higher (on a 4.0

scale).

Amount: \$8,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

VFW "Sport Clips Help a Hero Scholarship"

The VFW's "Sport Clips Help A Hero Scholarship" honors the dedication of service members and veterans by providing financial support for their educational pursuits, ensuring they can achieve their academic goals without the burden of excessive student loan debt.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: April 30, 2024

May Scholarships

ACS-Hach Post-Baccalaureate Teacher Scholarship

The ACS-Hach Post-Baccalaureate Teacher Scholarship is awarded to recent graduates and graduate students with limited work experience and an interest in becoming secondary chemistry teachers. Eligible applicants must: have a Bachelors degree or higher in chemistry or chemistry-related discipline; have less than one year work experience outside of obtaining undergraduate and graduate degrees; be accepted into an education masters program or teacher certification program; and be a legal US resident.

Amount: \$6,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

ACS-Hach Second Career Teacher Scholarship

As a non-profit scientific organization with more than 140 years' experience, we are a champion for chemistry, its practitioners and our global community of members. Founded in 1876 and chartered by the U.S. Congress, we are one of the world's largest scientific organizations with membership of over 151,000 in 140 countries. Our mission is to advance the broader chemistry enterprise and its practitioners for the benefit of Earth and its people. Our vision is to improve people's lives through the transforming power of chemistry.

Amount: \$6,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Acton Academic Grants and Awards

Many cultures are exhibiting growing distrust and suspicion of economics, profit, limited government, rule of law, and free markets. Given this, there is a significant need to redeem these concepts by relating them to theology, human dignity, and the principles of a free and virtuous society. To encourage such developments, the Acton Institute's academic grants and awards programs support future religious, intellectual, and moral leaders who show potential in advancing understanding of this relationship.

Amount: \$100,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

AFCEA ROTC Scholarships

The AFCEA Educational Foundation offers ROTC scholarships to Army, Navy (including Marine Corps option) or Air Force ROTC full-time sophomore or junior students studying a STEM major with at least an

overall 3.0 GPA or above. Note: There is one application form for all ROTC Scholarships; applicants will be considered for all AFCEA ROTC scholarship opportunities for which they are qualified.

Amount: \$3.000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

AFCEA War Veterans Scholarship: Undergraduate Only

At the intersection of academic support and military dedication, the AFCEA Educational Foundation stands committed to uplifting U.S. military personnel through merit-based scholarships. Thanks to the collaboration between the AFCEA NOVA chapter and the AFCEA Educational Foundation, these opportunities are extended to individuals who have demonstrated excellence in their service.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

AFE Scholarships in Floriculture and Horticulture

Awarding scholarships for floriculture and horticulture students is a primary function of AFE. We understand the financial burden students face and are doing our part to help! AFE has more than 30 scholarships awarded annually to both undergraduate and graduate students. Online applications and supporting documents are due by May 1 each year. Eligible applicants must have a 2.0 GPA and either be residents of the US or Canada or be attending school in either of the two countries.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Angus Foundation Undergraduate Student Scholarship

To advance its mission of supporting education, youth and research, the Angus Foundation will award general scholarships to young men and women actively involved in the Angus breed who are pursuing an undergraduate degree in higher education. A number of general scholarships and donor-named scholarships will be available. Individual criteria will vary by scholarship, but applicants should generally be pursuing degrees in agriculture or animal-related studies.

Amount: Varies

Ball Horticulture Company Scholarship

Ball Horticultural Company is a leading international breeder, producer and wholesale distributor of floriculture products. Ball brings the beginnings of color, foliage, fruit and form to professional growers around the world for the retail and landscape markets. The Ball Horticultural Company Scholarship is intended for junior or senior students pursuing a career in commercial floriculture. Eligible applicants must have a 2.0 GPA and be legal residents of the US or Canada.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

BioWorks IPM/Sustainable Practices Scholarship

The BioWorks IPM/Sustainable Practices Scholarship is intended for sophomore, junior, or senior students pursuing a career in floriculture. Students will be selected on the basis of sound academic performance and a grade point average of 3.0 or higher. While not mandatory, it is strongly desired that the student be interested in furthering the use of Integrated Pest Management (IPM) or sustainable practices, and preference will be given in this area. Applicants must be legal American or Canadian residents.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

BTSADV Legacy Scholarship

The BTSADV Legacy Scholarship is awarded based on merit and will be awarded to graduating high school seniors or college students currently enrolled in two or four-year programs. It is funded entirely by our Legacy Fund program to recognize and honor the survivors, victims, and families who have been affected by Domestic Violence. Our goal is to recognize students for their leadership, commitment to serving their communities, and advocating to end domestic violence.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Carlson-Johnson Scholarship for Nontraditional Students

The Carlson-Johnson Scholarship for Nontraditional Students is awarded to students re-entering school after a minimum three-year absence who have an interest in bedding and/or floral crops. Eligible applicants must have a 2.0 GPA and be legal residents of the US or Canada.

Amount: \$5,000

Carrington-Philbert Black / African American U.S. Undergraduate Scholarship

The Carrington-Philbert Scholarship program is designed to support Black/African American students entering U.S. colleges or universities as freshmen. This program offers a \$2500 one-time scholarship to assist with educational expenses. It is an opportunity for students to gain financial support as they embark on their higher education journey, emphasizing the importance of academic pursuit and personal drive.

Amount: \$2.500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Cary Woman's Club Mature Woman's Scholarship

The Cary Woman's Club Mature Woman's Scholarship. This scholarship is given annually to a mature woman who needs financial assistance to further her education and is going back to school to obtain a degree. This scholarship is determined by and awarded by Wake Technical Community College. Cary Woman's Club provides the funding for this scholarship, which currently amounts to \$1500 per year.

Amount: \$1,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Colegrave Seabrook Foundation Scholarship

The Colegrave Seabrook Foundation Scholarship operates in cooperation with the David Colegrave Foundation in London. Each year, there will be an exchange of students between the U.S. and Europe, alternating between the two countries. U.S. students should apply for this scholarship in even-numbered years. To be eligible for this scholarship, applicants must have at least a 2.0 GPA, and be a citizen or resident of the United States.

Amount: \$4,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Colonel Kathleen Swacina Scholarship

The Col. Kathleen Swacina Scholarship Fund awards a \$1,500 scholarship to one exceptional female college student. This financial support is dedicated to advancing their higher-level academic education at accredited four-year institutions. Even community college students in their initial two years are eligible if they plan to continue to a four-year college or university.

Amount: \$1,500

DAAD German Studies Research Grant

This specialized DAAD program offers German Studies Research Grants to highly qualified undergraduate and graduate students who are nominated by their department/program chairs. The grant may be used for short-term research (one to two months) in Germany. Applicants must be U.S. citizens or permanent residents, have at least junior standing pursuing a German Studies track or minor, and be nominated for the grant by their department and/or program chair. Applications are open in the spring and fall of each year.

Amount: \$3,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Denes I. Bardos Award

The Denes I. Bardos Award is given to students in recognition for achievement in their community and science or engineering. To be eligible for the Denes I. Bardos Award, applicants must: be first or second generation immigrants currently residing in the United States; or be students in their final year of high school or students enrolled in an undergraduate or graduate degree program within the past six months. As with all Bardos Foundation grants, immigration history and financial need play a central role in awards.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Dewar Family Scholarship

The Dewar Family Scholarship will be awarded to an undergraduate student in their junior or senior year, studying environmental horticulture with an emphasis and focus on a career in floriculture. To be eligible for the Dewar Family Scholarship, applicants must: have at least a 2.0 GPA; and be a citizen or resident of the United States or Canada, or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the United States or Canada.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Earl Dedman Memorial Scholarship

The Earl Dedman Scholarship is awarded to junior or senior students maintaining a minimum 3.0 GPA who are interested in becoming greenhouse growers. Eligible applicants must be a citizen or resident of the United States or Canada, or they must be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the United States or Canada. Earl Dedman had a strong commitment to education, believing it was a great way to better oneself. Earl considered education and hard work to be the keys to success in life. Applicants must be legal American or Canadian residents.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Earl Warren Scholarship

LDF's Earl Warren Scholarship awards are \$15,000 per year for three years (as long as scholars remain in good academic standing and continue to meet the scholarship criteria) for a total of \$45,000. In addition to financial assistance, Earl Warren scholars are given two unique opportunities: (1) an LDF internship, externship, or guided research project—competitive positions that are sought out by dozens of students every year, and (2) an invitation to LDF's Civil Rights Training Institute, an invitation-only annual civil rights conference that brings together civil rights advocates, scholars, and attorneys to discuss strategies and to network. Applicants must be U.S. citizens who are attending an accredited law school in the United States.

Amount: \$45,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

EESF Master's Degree Scholarships

The Environmental Engineering and Science Foundation (EESF) has created annual scholarships for students majoring in Environmental Engineering and Environmental Science at the Master's level. Five scholarships in the amount of \$2,500 each are offered to students completing programs at four-year institutions who will be entering a graduate program to complete a Master's Degree either in Environmental Engineering or related field of engineering or Environmental Science or related field (as discussed in the FAQs). These scholarships are based on academic performance.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Elizabeth Olson Legacy Scholarship – Interior Design

The Elizabeth Olson Legacy Scholarship is open to all students currently enrolled in a four-year accredited interior design program within the United States. The scholarship will be awarded based on academic achievement, design skill and professionalism and personal statement. Applicant must submit a design portfolio, including images & documentation from select projects showcasing your design skills & aesthetic. Residential interior projects are preferred, but others will be accepted.

Amount: \$1,000

Farm and Ranch Depot Scholarship Program

Farm and Ranch Depot announces the Farm and Ranch Depot Scholarship Award Program. Under the Program, a scholarship will be awarded to a high school senior who has been accepted to and enrolled in either a two-year or four-year college or university. This scholarship is intended for students who intend to major in agricultural, equine, or livestock related studies. There will be one scholarship awarded. Seeking graduating high school seniors with a record of volunteerism in the community in non-school sponsored activities and participation in extracurricular school activities.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Ferriss Horticulture Scholarship

The Ferriss Horticulture Scholarship will be awarded annually to an undergraduate student entering their junior or senior year who is majoring in horticulture or plant sciences, with a career interest in herbaceous ornamental plants and floriculture industry. Preference will be given to students who have a demonstrated interest in commercial greenhouse production of herbaceous ornamental or floriculture crops (i.e., non-edible, non-medicinal crops), research related to the production, physiology, or breeding of herbaceous ornamental and floriculture crops, and/or the sales and marketing of herbaceous ornamental and floriculture crops. The applicant should have a cumulative GPA of 2.6 or greater, and they must be a legal US or Canadian resident.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Garcia Family Scholarship

The Garcia Family Scholarship is intended for students attending a two-year college, or juniors or seniors attending a four year institution with a career focus on the marketing or distribution of floral products, including retail, wholesale, manufacturing and/or floral business ownership/operations. To be eligible for the Garcia Family Scholarship, applicants must: have a 2.0 GPA; and either be residents of the US or Canada or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the US or Canada.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Greater Than Gatsby Annual Scholarship

Established by Greater Than Gatsby as part of a new initiative to establish a channel of support for the next generation, the Greater Than Gatsby Annual Scholarship supports the future of visual art and content creators. Recipients will receive \$1,000 USD each to be used to help pay their tuition and academic expenses to an accredited non-profit college/university or vocational/technical school in the United States.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Harold Bettinger Scholarship

The Harold Bettinger Scholarship is intended for horticulture students, sophomore through graduate levels, who have a major or minor in business and/or marketing with the intent to apply their education to a horticulturerelated career business. To be eligible for the Harold Bettinger Scholarship, applicants must: have a 2.0 GPA; and be a citizen or resident of the US or Canada, or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the US or Canada.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Humans of Dementia Scholarship

Founded in 2012 by Seth Rogen and Lauren Miller Rogen, Hilarity for Charity (HFC) is a national non-profit on a mission to care for families impacted by Alzheimer's disease, activate the next generation of advocates, and be a leader in brain health education and research. Storytelling is a powerful tool to help bring light to Alzheimer's disease and dementia. HFC's Humans of Dementia Storytelling Scholarship is open to high school and college students who have been impacted in some way by Alzheimer's disease or related dementia.

Amount: \$1,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

IAEE Helen Brett Scholarship

The purpose of the Helen Brett Scholarship is to assist individuals who are enrolled in a four-year degree program with a focus on the study of exhibition and event management. The scholarship serves to promote the exhibitions and events industry by attracting college level students into the field of study and encouraging their pursuit with financial support.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

International Essential Tremor Foundation Scholarship

The International Essential Tremor Foundation (IETF) offers the Catherine Rice Scholarship Program to support post-high school students diagnosed with essential tremor (ET). This program awards up to six \$3,000 scholarships annually to assist with the costs of higher education, including tuition, books, and supplies. Aimed at recognizing the achievements and easing the educational journey of students with ET, these scholarships are open to applicants of all ages and from any location, fostering academic success and community involvement.

Amount: \$3,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Jacob and Rita Van Namen Marketing Scholarship

The Jacob and Rita Van Namen Marketing Scholarship is intended to develop knowledgeable, creative individuals who will improve the floriculture industry. This award requires students to have a career interest in agribusiness, marketing, and distribution of floral products and be of sophomore, junior, or senior standing. To be eligible, applicants must: have a 2.0 GPA; and be a citizen or resident of the US or Canada, or or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the US or Canada.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

James Bridenbaugh Memorial Scholarship

The James Bridenbaugh Memorial Scholarship is for sophomore, junior or senior students who are pursuing a career in floral design and marketing of fresh flowers and plants. To be eligible for the James Bridenbaugh Memorial Scholarship, applicants must: have a 2.0 GPA; and either be a citizen or resident of the United States or Canada or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the United States or Canada.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Jamie Bax Memorial Scholarship

One \$5,000 and two \$2,500 scholarships will be awarded annually. (The number and amount of the scholarships available will be dependent on annual funding.) The scholarships awarded are to be used to assist in covering tuition, fees, books, supplies, etc. when going to a college, university, or trade school while having Cystic Fibrosis. No award will be paid to the recipient. All awards will be paid directly to the college, university, or trade school of choice. There is no limit on the number of years a person may apply, but the scholarships must be applied for on an annual basis to be considered. An individual can only be awarded a maximum of four scholarships. No special consideration will be given to previous recipients.

Amount: \$5,000

John Carew Memorial Scholarship

John Carew, former head of the Department of Horticulture at Michigan State University, dedicated his career to encouraging and guiding young horticulturists. The John Carew Memorial Scholarship is open to graduate students in horticulture with an interest in greenhouse crops. To be eligible for this scholarship, applicants must: have at least a 2.0 GPA; and be a citizen or resident of the US or Canada, or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the US or Canada.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

John L. Tomasovic, Sr. Scholarship

The John L. Tomasovic, Sr. Scholarship is awarded to horticulture or floriculture students who are sophomore, junior or senior undergraduate students with financial need and grade point average of a 2.0. Applicants must be a citizen or resident of the United States or Canada, or they must be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the United States or Canada. Jim Bridenbaugh was a specialist in fresh flowers and plants, designing and commentating at design shows and seminars.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Johnny's Hope Hayley Rayburn Nursing Scholarship

Johnny's Hope provides a scholarship to the selected recipient. Applicants must be planning to attend or currently attending an accredited post-secondary institution or technical vocational/trade school to pursue a degree in nursing. Applicants must have a minimum 3.0 cumulative GPA on a 4.0 scale.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Julio and Sarah Armellini Scholarship

The Julio and Sarah Armellini Scholarship is intended for sophomore, junior or senior students with a career interest in the marketing or distribution of floral products. To be eligible for the Julio and Sarah Armellini Scholarship, applicants must: be a citizen or resident of the US or Canada or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the U.S. or Canada; and have a minimum 2.0 grade point average.

Amount: \$5,000

Mike and Flo Novoesky Scholarship

The Mike and Flo Novoesky Scholarship aims to help young married students who are working to put themselves through college and have a GPA of 2.5 or higher. Depending on the availability of married applicants, the scholarship may also go to an undergraduate working his or her way through school with financial need and family obligations. The keys are strong interest in horticulture and financial need. Eligible applicants must either be an American or Canadian citizen or resident, or they must be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the US or Canada.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

National Greenhouse Manufacturers Association (NGMA) Scholarship

NGMA is a professional trade organization for the manufacturers and suppliers of greenhouses and greenhouse components built to codes designed for a grower's needs. The National Greenhouse Manufactures Association Scholarship targets students majoring in horticulture and bioengineering or the equivalent and are at least a junior at an accredited four-year college maintaining a 3.0 GPA. Applicants must be legal American or Canadian residents.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

NWCL Law Scholarship

Law school in the United States is expensive. Our firm wants to help a law student avoid some of the costs associated with law school, and we are now accepting applications for the NW Corporate Law scholarship, which will be awarded to one second or third year law student who is in financial need and who is actively enrolled in an ABA-approved law school. The award will be paid to the student, and the awarded funds may be used by the student for any expenses related to the student's law school education. We offer this scholarship award semiannually, in the spring and fall. The application requirements may change during each award period.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Operation Second Chance Scholarship

The Operation Second Chance Scholarship is offered to unmarried, dependent children of deceased, wounded, injured, or ill veterans in their senior year of high school. The dependent child must be seeking an advanced degree from an accredited college or a certification from an accredited vocational or technical institution. The sponsoring veteran is required to have a VA disability combat related rating of 70% or higher or deceased from injuries related to combat deployment.

Amount: \$3,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

NWCL Law Scholarship

Law school in the United States is expensive. Our firm wants to help a law student avoid some of the costs associated with law school, and we are now accepting applications for the NW Corporate Law scholarship, which will be awarded to one second or third year law student who is in financial need and who is actively enrolled in an ABA-approved law school. The award will be paid to the student, and the awarded funds may be used by the student for any expenses related to the student's law school education. We offer this scholarship award semiannually, in the spring and fall. The application requirements may change during each award period.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Oracle Women in Leadership Scholarship

Oracle Women in Leadership seeks to recognize one outstanding student who shows potential to excel in college STEM studies by awarding a one-time scholarship to a deserving female active-duty military college student pursuing a STEM degree. This scholarship will be applied towards the students ongoing higher-level academic education at an accredited Community College or four-year college or university.

Amount: \$1,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Paula Ford-Martin Memorial Scholarship

The Paula Ford-Martin Memorial Scholarship is open to LGBTQ+ and allied students between the ages of 17 and 23 in the United States. Applicants must belong to at least one of the following groups: (1) in their final year at a secondary/high school (public, private, technical/vocational, or home-schooled); (2) a high school graduate who has not yet begun an academic/professional curriculum; or (3) a student enrolled in at least 6 credit-hours at an accredited university, college, technical/vocational program, or other academic/professional pursuit.

Amount: \$1,000

PMI Academic Scholarships

Each year, PMI invests in student success by funding scholarships for undergraduate and graduate study in project management or project management-related fields of study. While PMI membership is not required to apply for and/or receive a scholarship from PMI, please note that eligibility criteria vary. A subset of scholarships are available only to students enrolled in PMI Global Accreditation Center (GAC) accredited programs.

Amount: Varies

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Print and Graphics Scholarship Foundation

To be considered for this scholarship, applicants must meet the following criteria: Submission of two recommendations. Submission of official transcripts (or copies of official transcripts) through the application platform or sent directly to PGSF. A commendable GPA of 3.0 or higher. Full-time student status, defined as enrollment in 12 or more credits per term. Enrollment (or planned enrollment) in a printing or graphics program at a technical school, college, or university within the United States (open to technical and graduate students as well).

Amount: \$20,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Ralph W. Shrader Graduate Diversity Scholarship

Scholarships of \$3,000 will be awarded to full-time students (women and minority students), enrolled in at least their second semester and at least two semester-equivalent courses, currently pursuing a graduate degree at any accredited academic institution in the United States and living in the United States in an eligible major that supports the mission of AFCEA Educational Foundation. The expected graduation date cannot be in the year the scholarship is awarded. Undergraduate students should apply for the AFCEA Undergraduate Diversity Scholarship.

Amount: \$3,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Ramblers Scholarship for LGBTQI Student Athletes

Established in 2016, the Ramblers Scholarship supports student athletes pursuing an undergraduate education who self-identify publicly as lesbian, gay, bisexual, transgender, queer, or intersex (LGBTQI), or as demonstrated and committed straight allies. Awardees will receive a one-time scholarship, paid directly to their school to cover tuition fees. Up to two scholarships of \$2,500 each will be awarded publicly each summer. The

application process is open annually from January 1st to May 1st. Amongst other things, the ideal applicant will have a clearly described need for financial support.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Richard T. Meister Scholarship

The Richard T. Meister Scholarship is open to graduate students in floriculture intending to pursue their career in the land-grant university system with an interest in research, extension or teaching. To be eligible for the Richard T. Meister Scholarship, applicants must: have at least a 2.0 GPA; and be a citizen or resident of the United States or Canada, or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the United States or Canada.

Amount: \$5.000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Seed Companies Scholarship

The Seed companies scholarship requires students to have a career goal within the seed industry and be junior or senior level undergraduates or graduate students. To be eligible for the Seed Companies Scholarship, applicants must: have a 2.0 GPA; and be a citizen or resident of the United States or Canada, or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the United States or Canada. The seed companies Ball, Pan-American, Goldsmith and Syngenta are leaders in the seed production and breeding industry, providing new, improved varieties.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

STEM Major Scholarships for Undergraduate Students

To be eligible for the STEM Major Scholarships for Undergraduate Students, undergraduate candidates must be at least second-year college students enrolled as sophomores or juniors full-time in a four-year college or university at the time of application. Online programs are eligible. A current overall GPA of 3.0 or higher in the current program at an accredited U.S. college or university required at the time of application. Applicants must be U.S. citizens or permanent residents.

Amount: \$5,000

STEM Teachers for America's Future: Graduate Scholarships

The AFCEA Educational Foundation is offering competitive based scholarships to students actively pursuing a graduate degree or credential/licensure for the purpose of teaching science, technology, engineering or math (STEM) subjects at a U.S. school in grades K-12. The scholarships are made possible by generous contributions from ManTech International and AFCEA International.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

The Mahoney Family Foundation Scholarship

The Mahoney Family Foundation is a 501c3 organization created to support the ongoing education and training of those in the nursing and teaching professions through scholarship programs. The Foundation is dedicated to improving the quality of life in the communities where this funding is provided. The Organization was founded in 2017 by Larry and Sandy Mahoney with a goal of recognizing the tireless efforts of our nurses and teachers.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

The NASRA Foundation Scholarship

The NASRA Foundation offers college education scholarships to deserving students in need, with the aim of supporting hardworking individuals in achieving their educational goals. We encourage prospective college students of Indian descent to apply for this scholarship opportunity, and each application will be thoughtfully reviewed and considered.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

The Ruth Cheatham Foundation Scholarship

The Ruth Cheatham Foundation (TRCF) Scholarship Program is dedicated to providing long-term support to teen cancer survivors from low-income families. Recognizing the financial devastation that often accompanies a cancer diagnosis, TRCF focuses on empowering young cancer patients and their families by facilitating access to higher education. The scholarship program offers four years of support to scholars pursuing education through accredited undergraduate schools or trade schools.

Amount: Varies

Thermo Fisher Scientific Antibody Scholarship

The NASRA Foundation offers college education scholarships to deserving students in need, with the aim of supporting hardworking individuals in achieving their educational goals. We encourage prospective college students of Indian descent to apply for this scholarship opportunity, and each application will be thoughtfully reviewed and considered.

Amount: \$10.000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Umps Care All-Star College Scholarship

The All-Star Scholarship is open to children adopted at or after the age of 13 (or who have exited foster care to permanent guardianship) to provide increased opportunities for advanced education. Each year, one student will be selected to receive the scholarship. This student will be eligible to receive this scholarship annually for a four year institution to go towards tuition, books, and other college-related expenses. In addition, students will be paired with a Major League Baseball umpire and his family as part of the mentorship team.

Amount: \$40.000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

USTA Foundation Scholarships

The U.S. Tennis Association Foundation focuses on serving under-resourced youth. The USTA Foundation awards scholarships to high school seniors who participate in organized youth tennis programs, demonstrate significant financial need, perform community/volunteer service, and who have a minimum 3.0 GPA.

Amount: \$15,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Vocational (Bettinger, Holden & Perry) Scholarship

The Vocational (Bettinger, Holden & Perry) Scholarship requires students to be in a one or two-year program with the intent to become a grower or greenhouse manager. To be eligible for the Vocational (Bettinger, Holden & Perry) Scholarship, applicants must: be pursuing a career in or related to floriculture or horticulture; be a citizen or permanent resident of the US or Canada or be enrolled in an accredited educational institution in the U.S. or Canada; and have a 2.0 GPA.

Amount: \$5,000

WIFLE Scholarship Program

WIFLE offers several scholarships to talented individuals to meet demands in the field of law enforcement and to foster the professional development of those engaged in Law Enforcement. The dollar amount of each scholarship will vary based on numerous factors. Scholarship Awards may be renewable on subsequent applications. WIFLE scholarships are awarded based on a student's academic potential, achievement, and commitment to serving communities in the field of law enforcement.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: May 1, 2024

James T. and Rose M. Perryman Family Foundation Scholarships

The James T. and Rose M. Perryman Family Foundation awards three different types of scholarships: Trade School applicants supporting STEM based Programs; Nursing School Applicants supporting 2 & 4 year nursing programs; and College & University Applicants supporting undergraduate degrees in Engineering, Math, Metals, & Technology. All applications open in February, and deadlines are either in March or May, depending on which scholarship is being applied for.

Amount: \$15,000

Deadline: May 2, 2024

NURSE Corps Scholarship Program

To be eligible for the NURSE Corps Scholarship Program, applicants must: be a U.S. citizen (born or naturalized), a national, or a lawful permanent resident; be an accepted or enrolled student in a nursing degree program at a United States accredited school of nursing; begin classes no later than September 30; not have any federal judgment liens; not have an existing service commitment; and not be overdue on a federal debt. Preference is given to those who need the most help financially.

Amount: Varies

Deadline: May 2, 2024

IABCH Downs Matthews Memorial Scholarship

The IABC Houston Student Scholarship is in memory of Downs Matthews, an IABC Houston pioneer, to foster the communication profession. Undergraduate and graduate student applicants should be majoring in a field of communication, and either be attending a Houston-area institution or hail from the Houston area. Scholarship assistance is based upon academic performance, leadership potential, and financial need. Applicants must be enrolled for a minimum of 12 hours for undergraduate students or nine hours for post-graduate students and have completed a minimum of six hours of core classes in their major. Applicants should have at least a 3.25 GPA in their major and a 3.0 GPA overall.

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: May 3, 2024

Together We Rise: American Industries

The American Industries Scholarship provides access to academic and workforce opportunities for America's current and former foster youth. To accomplish this, scholarship recipients receive up to \$10,000 annually for up to two years in an effort to alleviate the financial burdens associated with securing a trade certification, licensure, and/or vocational degree. To ensure their long-term success, recipients will also receive access to personal mentorship and career development services.

Amount: \$20,000

Deadline: May 3, 2024

Wealth by Health Steps for Change Scholarship

The Steps For Change Scholarship is an income and merit-based renewable scholarship awarded to high school seniors applying to a college or university to further their career goals. Students from low-income families are recognized for their capacity to lead and commitment to making a significant impact on communities.

Amount: \$8,000

Deadline: May 3, 2024

NFPA Robotics Challenge Scholarship

NFPA offers one merit-based scholarship, for \$30,000 (\$7,500 per year for up to four years), to a high school senior who participates as part of a FIRST® Robotics, National Robotics League, or VEX Robotics Competition Team and uses fluid power in their robot. The money awarded is used to study engineering at any accredited technical college or university in the United States. The goal of the NFPA Robotics Challenge Scholarship is to bring an awareness of fluid power options in robotics to high school students and to stimulate increased use of fluid power products in these competitions.

Amount: \$30,000

Deadline: May 5, 2024

IEEE Charles LeGeyt Fortescue Scholarship

The IEEE Charles LeGeyt Fortescue Scholarship is awarded annually for one year of full-time graduate work in electrical engineering at an engineering school of recognized standing located in the US. To be eligible, the student must be a resident of the United States of America, have majored in the field of electrical engineering,

and have received a bachelor's degree from an engineering college of recognized standing. The scholarship will be awarded to a first-year, full-time graduate student only (in the event the college is conducting a combined B.S. and M.S. degree program, the student in the penultimate year would be eligible for the award, which would apply in the final year of the program).

Amount: \$24,000

Deadline: May 5, 2024

Salix Gastrointestinal Health Scholars Awards

To be eligible for the Salix Gastrointestinal Health Scholars Awards, applicants must: be a United States citizen living in the United States; have applied to, have been accepted to, or are currently attending an accredited, nonprofit, two- or four-year college, university, or advanced (post-high school) vocational or technical school for the upcoming academic year; have been diagnosed with and treated for a gastrointestinal condition; and have been treated by a licensed healthcare provider. These awards are open to undergraduates, graduate students and parents pursuing undergraduate, vocational/technical or graduate degrees. Applicants must be US citizens.

Amount: \$10,000

Deadline: May 6, 2024

UNACUHCP Alexis G. Philius Scholarship

The UNAC/UHCP Alexis G. Philius Scholarship is a UNAC/UHCP scholarship program introduced to provide resources and support to students of Black/African descent pursuing education toward a career in health care. Lack of diversity has significant consequences on health outcomes, health equity for patients and communities of color. UNAC/UHCP has decided to address underrepresentation in health professions with this new scholarship. Applicants should have at least a 3.0 GPA.

Amount: \$2,000

Deadline: May 6, 2024

Bethesda Auxiliary Scholarships

The Auxiliary Scholarship Committee is offering up to \$3,000 to Lutheran students pursuing undergraduate degrees and seminarian and post-graduate students that will prepare them for ministry (such as pastor, preseminary and deaconess studies, deaconess, director of Christian education, or special-needs teacher), so they will have an opportunity to share Jesus' love and the Gospel message with people living with intellectual and developmental disabilities.

Amount: \$3,000

Darrel Hess Community College Geography Scholarship

The UNAC/UHCP Alexis G. Philius Scholarship is a UNAC/UHCP scholarship program introduced to provide resources and support to students of Black/African descent pursuing education toward a career in health care. Lack of diversity has significant consequences on health outcomes, health equity for patients and communities of color, UNAC/UHCP has decided to address underrepresentation in health professions with this new scholarship. Applicants should have at least a 3.0 GPA.

Amount: \$1,500

Deadline: May 10, 2024

CrowdStrike NextGen Scholarship Program

The CrowdStrike NextGen Scholarship Program is dedicated to fostering the future leaders of cybersecurity and artificial intelligence (AI). With a commitment to enhancing industry security and supporting vital causes, CrowdStrike offers scholarships to undergraduate and graduate students pursuing studies in cybersecurity and AI. These scholarships provide financial assistance to empower the next generation of talent and leadership.

Amount: \$10.000

Deadline: May 13, 2024

Dairy Management, Inc. Scholarship Program

The CrowdStrike NextGen Scholarship Program is dedicated to fostering the future leaders of cybersecurity and artificial intelligence (AI). With a commitment to enhancing industry security and supporting vital causes, CrowdStrike offers scholarships to undergraduate and graduate students pursuing studies in cybersecurity and AI. These scholarships provide financial assistance to empower the next generation of talent and leadership.

Amount: \$14,000

Deadline: May 13, 2024

Palantir Global Impact Scholarship

To be eligible for the Palantir Global Impact Scholarship, applicants must: be undergraduate or master's students actively enrolled in an accredited university outside of the United States during the academic years that the scholarship is awarded; be majoring in or plan to major in the fields of computer science, software engineering, or a closely related technical field; and, have not been a Palantir scholarship recipient in the past.

Amount: \$7.000

Huebner Scholarship

The Huebner Scholarships, named after Lieutenant General Clarence L. Huebner of the Big Red One during World War II, offer a unique opportunity for the descendants of First Infantry Division members. These competitive scholarships are designed for children, grandchildren, and great-grandchildren of former members, as well as children of active-duty soldiers of the division. They provide significant financial assistance to support higher education in any accredited university, college, or trade school.

Amount: \$15,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

AGL Over the Rainbow Scholarship

The AGL Over the Rainbow Foundation is proud to announce the Blooming Artist Award sponsored by Ronald and Patti Loveless. The Blooming Artist Award is an annual scholarship gifted to a high school fine arts student who continues their education at a college level, who exhibits a love for their craft and a dedication to their community. Ronald and Patti served as founding board members of the AGL Foundation and are consistent contributors and steadfast supporters. They both hold the foundation near and dear to their hearts.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

Alpha Gamma Rho Educational Foundation Scholarships

Alpha Gamma Rho urges excellence from undergraduate brothers and provides encouragement and recognition for intellectual attainment in addition to rewards given by the college. The fraternity considers good scholastic standing a key measure of its members' success and sense of purpose in college.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

AOA Student Design Scholarship

The Alpaca Owners Association, Inc. (AOA) Student Design Scholarship's mission is to expose college-level art, fashion, and textile design students and professors to the wonders of designing with alpaca fiber. By promoting the competition, we are ensuring the next generation of designers will be entering the workforce with a positive awareness of this amazing luxury fiber that can be utilized throughout their professional lives.

Amount: \$1,000

Blue Umbrella Waterproofing & Foundations Scholarship

To be eligible for the Blue Umbrella Waterproofing & Foundations Scholarship, applicants must be US students 16 years or older enrolled in an accredited college, university, or vocational/trade school for the Fall in a program related to Accounting, Building Technology, Building Services, Business Management & Administration, Climate and Energy, Construction Management, Drafting & Design, Electrical, Engineering Technology, Entrepreneurship, Environmental, Landscape Design, Home Improvement, HVAC, Graphics Technology, Finance, Meteorology, Manufacturing, Plumbing or Renewable Energy.

Amount: \$500

Deadline: May 15, 2024

Folded Flag Foundation Scholarship

The Folded Flag Foundation offers scholarships to qualifying spouses of fallen heroes and their children. The College or Technical/Trade School Scholarship is for college-bound spouses and their children (this includes undergraduate degrees, graduate programs and trade/vocational schools), and it covers tuition and fees, books, computers, living expenses (to include child care for students with young children), tutoring, test preparation services and career preparation expenses (internships, resume writing workshops, interview preparation training, etc.).

Amount: \$7,500

Deadline: May 15, 2024

Girls Start Up Business Plan Competition

The Girls Start-Up Business Plan Competition is an opportunity for young minds with innovative ideas. The program encourages participants to create social enterprise business plans and professional websites. Young women from diverse backgrounds work together toward a common goal and benefit from gaining access to numerous resources, including college prep modules and a financial aid and scholarship library.

Amount: \$10,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

John Kitt Memorial AACT Scholarship Fund

To be eligible for the John Kitt Memorial AACT Scholarship Fund, applicants must: be an incoming college sophomore, junior or senior during the upcoming academic year; have a demonstrated interest in confectionery technology; attend an accredited, four-year college or university within North America; be majoring in a food science, chemical science, biological science or related area; and have achieved a 3.0 (out of 4.0) GPA (or equivalent on another scale).

Amount: \$2,500

Deadline: May 15, 2024

Julie A. Keil Women in Hydro Scholarship

The Julie A. Keil Women in Hydro Scholarship Fund supports women pursuing careers in the hydropower industry through educational scholarships and grants. An education scholarship program for women enrolled in an accredited college or university and majoring in a discipline relevant to entering the hydropower industry. The scholarship will be based on merit and financial need.

Amount: \$3,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

Love For Humanity New Horizons Scholarship

The Love For Humanity Scholarship Program "New Horizons" is offered to college students that may not be able to finish their college education due to economic hardship. The scholarship application window is open from 15th April to 15th May every year.

Amount: \$1,500

Deadline: May 15, 2024

Paul Bernot Memorial Foundation Scholarship

The mission of the Paul Bernot Memorial Foundation Scholarship is to provide financial assistance to a student with a passion for fitness/athletics who is a legal resident of the United States of America, is pursuing post-high school education, and who is currently or has previously been diagnosed/treated for cancer. To be eligible, applicants must: have a 3.0 GPA; be accepted and enrolled as a student in at least two classes (typically six credit hours) at an accredited college, university, or trade school in the United States for the upcoming Fall; and complete an essay (up to 500 words): "How I will represent and carry out the mission of the Foundation: to empower athletes impacted by cancer to pursue their passions."

Amount: \$3.000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

Presbyterian Study Grant

The Presbyterian Study Grant, facilitated by the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), stands as a beacon of support for students embarking on careers within the church. This financial aid program, catering to around 100 students annually, plays a pivotal role in shaping the next generation of church leaders.

Amount: \$6.000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

SEE Education Foundation Scholarship

The SEE Education Foundation, established in 1996, is a nonprofit organization dedicated to serving the longterm education interests of the explosives industry. The foundation achieves this by developing education and training materials, advocating for explosives instruction in engineering curricula, and awarding scholarships to eligible students. This year, the SEE Foundation Scholarship Program is offering scholarships totaling up to \$90,000.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

The Andy Warhol Foundation Arts Writers Grant

The Arts Writers grant supports both emerging and established writers who are writing about contemporary visual art. Ranging monetarily in three categories—articles, books, and short-form writing—these grants support projects addressing both general and specialized art audiences, from short reviews for magazines and newspapers to in-depth scholarly studies. We also support art writing that engages criticism through interdisciplinary methods or experiments with literary styles. As long as a writer meets the eligibility and publishing requirements, they may apply.

Amount: \$50.000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

The Trotter Project's Farmer Lee Jones Scholarship

The Trotter Project offers scholarships in culinary arts, hospitality, and agriculture to students nationwide, supporting their education at colleges and universities in the U.S. The Farmer Lee Jones Scholarship will be given to agricultural students attending any accredited college/university in the U.S. Applicants must have a minimum 2.5 GPA and be a high school senior, incoming or current undergraduate student studying Agriculture. A video expressing your interest in the culinary arts/hospitality field is also required.

Amount: \$10.000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

The Trotter Project's Homaro Cantu Scholarship

The Homaro Cantu Scholarship recognizes outstanding culinary arts/hospitality management students attending any accredited college/university in the U.S. Applicants must have a minimum 2.5 GPA and be a high school senior, incoming or current undergraduate student studying Culinary Arts, Baking/Pastry, Hospitality Management. A video expressing your interest in the culinary arts/hospitality field is also required.

Amount: \$10,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

The Trotter Project's Pursuit of Excellence Scholarship

The Trotter Project offers scholarships in culinary arts, hospitality, and agriculture to students nationwide, supporting their education at colleges and universities in the U.S. The Trotter Project Pursuit of Excellence Scholarship is awarded to incoming nontraditional or current culinary arts/hospitality students who are enrolled in an accredited college/university in the U.S. Applicants must have a minimum 2.5 GPA. In addition, a video expressing your interest in the culinary arts/hospitality field is also required. Applications open in the winter.

Amount: \$10,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

Walter J. Travis Society Scholarship

The Walter J. Travis Society Scholarship is awarded to students pursuing a career in one of the following professions: landscape design/golf course architecture; golf course turf grass management/golf course superintendent; professional golf management, club professional, or sports journalism with a special interest in golf. In addition, serious consideration is given to outstanding amateur high school/college/university golfers for our scholarship awards, based on their competitive record as an amateur golfer.

Amount: \$1,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

Whitaker Foundation Scholarships

To be eligible for the Whitaker Foundation Scholarship, applicants must: be 18 years or older at the time of entry; be an American Citizen or a legal resident (with a green card) of the United States (winners will be asked to submit their social security numbers); be a student in good academic standing with a 3.0 GPA; and be an undergraduate student at a nationally accredited degree-granting institution working towards a bachelors degree in fine art, art history or museum studies.

Amount: \$2,000

The Trotter Project's Pursuit of Excellence Scholarship

The Trotter Project offers scholarships in culinary arts, hospitality, and agriculture to students nationwide, supporting their education at colleges and universities in the U.S. The Trotter Project Pursuit of Excellence Scholarship is awarded to incoming nontraditional or current culinary arts/hospitality students who are enrolled in an accredited college/university in the U.S. Applicants must have a minimum 2.5 GPA. In addition, a video expressing your interest in the culinary arts/hospitality field is also required. Applications open in the winter.

Amount: \$10,000

Deadline: May 15, 2024

WNF&GA Scholarship

One scholarship will be awarded annually to a post-baccalaureate, full-time graduate student who is studying, or will study, at an accredited institution in the United States, and who wishes to pursue a career in conservation and natural resource management or related fields of study.

Amount: \$4,000

May Fellowships

CAIRF Byron Hanke Fellowship

The Byron Hanke Fellowship is available to graduate students working on topics related to community associations. Community associations govern common-interest communities of any kind - condominiums, cooperatives, townhouse developments, planned unit developments, and other developments where homeowners support an association with mandatory financial assessments and are subject to use and aesthetic restrictions. Applicants must be enrolled at the time of application, and through the period of research, in an accredited master's, doctoral, or law program in the United States of America or Canada. Students of all disciplines are welcome to apply for the Hanke Fellowship, provided their studies relate to community associations/common interest communities generally and to the topic of the candidate's proposed community associations research project.

Authoritative research sponsored by the Foundation for Community Association Research supports the aspirations of the more than 74 million Americans who live and work in an estimated 358,000 U.S. community associations. Our mission — with your support — is to provide research-based information for homeowners, association board members, community managers, developers and others.

Amount: \$5,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

CINTAS Foundation Brandon Fradd Fellowship in Music Composition

Candidates for the CINTAS Foundation Brandon Fradd Fellowship in Music Composition must submit a minimum of 3 and a maximum of 5 recordings, two of which should be recent works. Recordings must accompany scores. Scores must be digitally scanned in PDF form. A list of all works (including the date of each) must be provided, showing which works have been performed or read. All recordings should be on a CD, preferably in mp3 format. Please do not submit commercially sold CDs or compilations. Compositions on microfilm or loose sheets will not be accepted. For the purpose of historical value, the winner is expected to submit signed and dated bounded scores and an accompanying CD to be added to the CINTAS Fellows Collection.

The Cintas Foundation was established in 1957 with funds from the estate of the late Oscar B. Cintas, a former Cuban ambassador to the United States and a prominent industrialist and patron of the arts. Cintas fellowships acknowledge creative accomplishments and encourage the development of creative artists in architecture and design, literature, music composition and visual arts. The mission of the CINTAS Foundation today remains true to Oscar B. Cintas' wishes: to encourage artistic expression and appreciation by offering grants to artists, architects, composers and creative writers of Cuban descent, and by making their art available to the public.

Amount: \$25,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

CINTAS Foundation Fellowship in Architecture & Design

Candidates in the fields of architectural design, interior design, urban design and urban planning may submit applications for the CINTAS Foundation Fellowship in Architecture. For the purpose of historical value and documentation, architectural award recipients are encouraged to submit architectural drawings (i.e., representative samples of their work) to be added to the CINTAS Fellows Collection after the grant period. To be eligible, applicants must have either Cuban citizenship or direct lineage. Applicants engaged in research, students, or performing artists are not eligible to apply.

The Cintas Foundation was established in 1957 with funds from the estate of the late Oscar B. Cintas, a former Cuban ambassador to the United States and a prominent industrialist and patron of the arts. Cintas fellowships acknowledge creative accomplishments and encourage the development of creative artists in architecture and design, literature, music composition and visual arts. The mission of the CINTAS Foundation today remains true to Oscar B. Cintas' wishes: to encourage artistic expression and appreciation by offering grants to artists, architects, composers and creative writers of Cuban descent, and by making their art available to the public.

Amount: \$25,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

CINTAS Foundation Fellowship in Creative Writing

Candidates may submit proposals in the field of creative writing for the CINTAS Foundation Fellowship in Creative Writing. For the purpose of historical value, the winner is expected to submit a signed and dated manuscript to be added to the CINTAS Fellows Collection. To be eligible, applicants must have either Cuban citizenship or direct lineage. Applicants engaged in research, students, or performing artists are not eligible to apply.

The Cintas Foundation was established in 1957 with funds from the estate of the late Oscar B. Cintas, a former Cuban ambassador to the United States and a prominent industrialist and patron of the arts. Cintas fellowships acknowledge creative accomplishments and encourage the development of creative artists in architecture and design, literature, music composition and visual arts. The mission of the CINTAS Foundation today remains true to Oscar B. Cintas' wishes: to encourage artistic expression and appreciation by offering grants to artists, architects, composers and creative writers of Cuban descent, and by making their art available to the public.

Amount: \$25,000

CINTAS Foundation Fellowship in Visual Arts

CINTAS Foundation is offering a fellowship in the visual arts. Artists may submit a maximum of 10 digital images. The panel will not consider work samples that exceed the maximum. Images submitted without a detailed image list will not be considered. Installation work may be accompanied by a video. To be eligible, applicants must either have Cuban citizenship or have direct lineage. Applicants engaged in research, students or performing artists are not eligible to apply.

The Cintas Foundation was established in 1957 with funds from the estate of the late Oscar B. Cintas, a former Cuban ambassador to the United States and a prominent industrialist and patron of the arts. Cintas fellowships acknowledge creative accomplishments and encourage the development of creative artists in architecture and design, literature, music composition and visual arts. The mission of the CINTAS Foundation today remains true to Oscar B. Cintas' wishes: to encourage artistic expression and appreciation by offering grants to artists, architects, composers and creative writers of Cuban descent, and by making their art available to the public.

Amount: \$25,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

Jesse L. Jackson-Fellows Toyota Scholarship

The PUSH Excel Scholarship Program was created to assist young people who are qualified but lack the financial resources to attend college. The goal of the program is to develop servant leadership potential in the scholarship students and encourage a spirit of social justice and social change. Applicants should apply for the scholarship that best fits their particular situation. You may apply for only one scholarship in a particular year and, if awarded a renewable scholarship, may not apply for a different scholarship in subsequent years.

The Jesse Jackson Fellows-Toyota Scholarship is a renewable scholarship that awards up to \$25,000 dollars annually to deserving African-American college sophomores. Students who are interested in applying for the scholarship must have a minimum cumulative 3.0 GPA, be a business or STEM (Science, technology, engineering and/or math) major that can be applied to the automotive industry, demonstrated participation in community service and need for financial assistance.

Amount: \$25,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

William Orr Dingwell Foundation Dissertation Fellowship

The Dingwall Dissertation Fellowships in the Cognitive, Clinical, and Neural Foundations of Language are for doctoral candidates who are specializing in the cognitive, clinical, and neural foundations of language. The objective of these fellowships is to allow the recipients to devote their full time to the completion of their

doctoral dissertations. The funds may be used for living expenses, health insurance, equipment, travel, or any other purpose related to the completion of the doctoral dissertation.

Funds may be used for living expenses, health insurance, equipment, travel, or other dissertation-related expenses. The fellowship is intended for doctoral candidates specializing in language's cognitive, clinical, and neural aspects.

Nominees must be doctoral candidates focusing on language's cognitive, clinical, and neural foundations. The nomination must be made by the Department/Program Head or Graduate Director.

The nominee will be selected by a process to be decided upon by their program or department. The nomination should be made in a letter from the Department/Program Head or Graduate Director that briefly (1) describes the selection process, (2) summarizes the considerations that led to the selection of this particular doctoral candidate as the program's nominee, and (3) describes the nominee's additional funds, if any, including amounts, sources, purposes (such as travel expenses, research costs, living expenses, etc.), and any requirements for duties to be performed.

Amount: \$40,000

Deadline: May 1, 2024

WiNUP Fellowships

The Women's International Network of Utility Professionals has numerous fellowships available annually to females pursuing advanced degrees (beyond a bachelor's degree), which will lead to careers in the utility industry or allied fields. Relevant fields must relate to a career in a utility related profession such as engineering, business administration, accounting, environmental sciences, communication, information technologies, etc. The applicant must be accepted to a regionally or nationally accredited university. Both WiNUP Members and non-members are eligible to apply for the fellowships.

The Women's International Network of Utility Professionals is an organization providing a link for developing and recognizing professionals involved with utility business trends, issues, products, and services. Their mission consists of: opportunities for professional development of members; networking and mentoring among members; and recognition and visibility for members and business. Their values include: networking; philanthropy; uplifting their members; forging connections between members; and inclusion, equity and diversity.

Amount: \$2,000

Together We Rise: Family Fellowship

Together We Rise partners with the Fund II Foundation to provide the Family Fellowship Scholarship, a scholarship program dedicated to propelling youth in foster care into higher education through financial assistance and family-like emotional support. Our unwavering commitment is to provide higher education scholarships to current and former foster youth. Each student chosen receives an annual scholarship for up to five years to alleviate the financial burden of obtaining a college degree while addressing current and former foster youths 3-11% national graduation success rates.

The applicant must be 18-23 years of age during the application year. Applicants age seventeen years old can apply with a guardian signature. Applicants turning twenty-four years before June 1st of the application year can apply. The applicant has been accepted to or expects acceptance to an accredited, Pell-eligible college or other post-secondary institution, and is attempting to complete an undergraduate degree and has graduated with a high school diploma or GED, or is currently a high school senior, with a cumulative grade point average (CGPA) of 2.5 or higher. If currently attending college, a 2.5 CGPA is also required and applicant must be a citizen of the United States of America. The applicant has lived in foster care while living in the United States and has applicant had either (a) lived in public or private foster care for the twelve consecutive months leading up to and including the applicants eighteenth birthday; or (b) was adopted or placed into legal guardianship from foster care after the applicants thirteenth birthday, or (c) was orphaned for at least one year at the time of Recipient's eighteenth birthday.

Amount: \$60,000

Deadline: May 3, 2024

WNF&GA Sarah Bradley Tyson Memorial Fellowship

One scholarship will be awarded annually to a post-baccalaureate, full-time graduate student who is studying, or will study, at an accredited institution in the United States and who wishes to pursue a career in agriculture, horticulture or related fields of study.

The Sarah Bradley Tyson Memorial Fellowship was established in 1928. Mrs. Russell Tyson served as WNF&GA president from 1921-1924. Mr. Russell Tyson provided financial support to honor his wife Sarah's dedication to women's agricultural studies.

Amount: \$4,000

Scholarship Resources

- HBCU Scholarship Directory
- Alabama's Scholarship and Grant Programs
- Alabama Scholarships
- Nerd Wallet
- Fast Web
- Scholarship Experts
- United Negro College Fund

Financial Aid

FAFSA (Free Application for Federal Student Aid) Federal Aid Website

Fellowship Search

National Endowment for the Humanities

Fellowships support individuals pursuing advanced research that is of value to humanities scholars, general audiences, or both. Recipients usually produce articles, monographs, books, digital materials, archaeological site reports, translations, editions, or other scholarly resources in the humanities. Projects may be at any stage of development.